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Department of Corporate Services 
Clerk Division  

VIA E-MAIL 
March 25, 2024 

Andrea Fisher, Director of Legislative Services/Clerk 
The Town of Goderich 
57 West Street 
Goderich, Ontario   N7A 2K5 

Dear Town of Goderich, 

RE: Return to Combined ROMA and OGRA Conferences 

Please be advised that at the March 21, 2024 Regular Meeting of Perth County Council, Council 
members supported the Town of Goderich’s position regarding the request for a combined 
conference effort from OGRA (Ontario Good Roads Association) and ROMA (Rural Ontario Municipal 
Association). Council passed the following resolution: 

“THAT Council sends a letter of support to the Town of Goderich, copying the letter to the 
Board of Directors of ROMA and OGRA requesting the return to combining ROMA & OGRA 
conferences.” 

Perth County supports the collaboration between OGRA & ROMA to create a combined conference 
for the benefit of Councillors, staff, and constituents. A single conference would allow for more 
efficient financial spending and streamline opportunities for delegations with Members of Provincial 
Parliament. 

Should you require any additional information or wish other consideration by Council in this matter, 
kindly advise. 

Sincerely, 

Rhonda Ehgoetz 
Warden 

cc. ROMA Board of Directors
OGRA Board of Directors


